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 Report To: Policy & Resources Committee

   
Date:            19th June 2012  

 Report By: Chief Financial Officer Report No:  FIN/37/12/AP/CM  
   
 Contact Officer: Alan Puckrin    Contact No: 01475 712223  
   
 Subject: 2012/13 General Fund Revenue Budget 

 
 

   
   

1.0 PURPOSE  
   

1.1 The purpose of this report is to advise Committee of the initial position of the General Fund 
Revenue budget and to update Committee in respect of Earmarked Reserves and 
Workstream savings. 

 

   
   

2.0 SUMMARY  
   

2.1 The Council confirmed the 2012/13 Revenue budget in February 2012.  This budget 
incorporated a recurring contribution to the General Fund Reserve of £4.053 million and a 
one off contribution to reserves of £500,000. 

 

   
2.2 Following the recent management restructure the Finance Service have recast the 2012/13 

budget to reflect the recently approved Committee structure.  It should be noted that 
budgets may move slightly once the detail of Committee remits is fully clarified. 

 

   
2.3 Given that this is the initial position of the 2012/13 Revenue Budget Appendix 1 shows no 

reported over or underspend. 
 

   
2.4 Appendix 2 shows the initial position in respect of the 2012/13 Earmarked Reserves.  From 

this it can be seen that as at the 30th April 2012 3% of the projected 2012/13 expenditure of 
£25.2 million had been incurred.  Updates in respect of specific projects will be reported to 
relevant Committee from next cycle. 

 

   
2.5 Appendix 3 confirms the position in respect of the General Fund Reserves.  It should be 

noted that the 2011/12 accounts are not fully closed and therefore a final Revenue position 
for 2011/12 is not yet available.  However the reported position assumes that the Council 
will achieve the projected Free Reserves balance of £4.2 million by the 31st March 2013.  In 
the event that projections during the year indicate that this figure will not be achieved then 
proposals will be developed as part of the budget process to ensure that the General Fund 
Free Reserve is brought up to the minimum recommend level during 2013/14. 

 

   
2.6 

 
 
 

2.7 

Appendix 4 & 5 gives an update in respect of the Workstreams approved in February 2010.  
It can be seen that 84% of the Workstream savings for 2012/13 have already been 
achieved. 
 
Committee is asked to noted that work will begin over the summer in creating the framework 
for the 2013/15 Revenue budget and a more detailed report will be brought back to the next 
meeting of the Policy and Resources Committee. 

 

  
  

 
 
 
 

 



3.0 RECOMMENDATIONS  
   

3.1 
 
 

3.2 
 
 

3.3 

It is recommended that the Committee note the initial position of the 2012/13 General Fund 
Revenue budget and General Fund Reserve. 
 
It is recommended that the Committee note the latest position in respect of the Saving 
Workstreams. 
 
It is recommended that Committee note that a paper will be presented to the next meeting 
of the Policy and Resources Committee on the Budget Strategy 2013/15. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  Alan Puckrin 
  Chief Financial Officer 
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